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Docket: 030-03738
License: 05-07872-01

Intermountain Testing Company
ATTN: Carl E. Fox, President
2965 South Shoshone Street
Englewood, Colorado 80110

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT 030-03738/94-01

This refers to the routine, unannounced inspection conducted by
Ms. M. Linda McLean of this office, accompanie+ by Mr. Robert Sapp from
Colorado Department of Health, on April 7, 1994. The inspection included a
review of activities authorized by Byproduct Materials License 05-07872-01.
At the conclusion of the inspection, the findings were discussed with members
of your staff.

The inspection was an examination of activities conducted under the license as
they relate to radiation safety and to compliance with the Commission's rules
and regulations and the conditions of the license. The inspection consisted
of selective examinations of procedures and representative records, and -
interviews of personnel.

No violations or deviations were identified; therefore, no response to this
letter is required.

The inspector reviewed your implementation of revised 10 CFR Part-20 which
went into effect January 1994. It was noted that you had changed many of your.
procedures to reflect the changes in the regulations. In particular, you
developed and documented in your radiation safety program changes which
demonstrated compliance with 10 CFR Part 20, such as the addition of an ALARA
review in your quarterly radiographer audits, and by documenting the changes
in your updated operating and emergency manual and radiographer exams.

The inspector noted that the overall radiation safety program seemed
adequately managed. It was determined that you periodically performed
licensed activities in Wyoming and Oklahoma, areas under NRC jurisdiction.
This inspection did not include the observation of work practices at these
temporary jobsites.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of
this letter will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.
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Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact the
inspector identified above at (817) 860-8100.

Sincerely,

la af G's.

Charles L. Cain, Chief
Nuclear Materials Inspection Branch ,

1

cc.
Colorado Radiation Control Program Director
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